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26 August 2021 
 
 
RED Maria Lourdes G. Ferrer 
Regional Executive Director 
DENR-Region 4B 
 

RE:  KATALA PCCP (Philippine Cockatoo Conservation Program) PATROL REPORTS 
JAN – JUNE 2021  

 
Dear Dir. Ferrer: 
 
Warm greetings! 
 
We wish to express our gratitude for your memo to the Secretary through the Office of the 
Undersecretary of Field Operations and Environment dated July 16 which was forwarded to 
us by email by the PENRO Palawan. We greatly appreciate your summary of our May patrol 
reports from each PCCP project site and we take this commendation as an inspiration. 
 
Spurred by this, we submit herewith our summary patrol reports in infographic 
presentation from January to June 2021 patrols and activities conducted by our 
SEDNROs/wardens under the PCCP. We look forward that we can work together to save 
and protect the integrity of cockatoo habitats and other lowland forests with conservation 
importance. In particular we are hoping that Rasa Island Wildlife Sanctuary be also a 
priority of the Region’s efforts to retain all PA’s in Palawan pursuant to RA 7586 as 
amended by RA 11038 or the ENIPAS Law. 
 
We also express our thanks to you for supporting our efforts especially for the Rasa Island 
Wildlife Sanctuary that it remains to be a wildlife sanctuary!  
 
Thank you very much for our continued partnership. 
    
Sincerely, 
 
 

INDIRA DAYANG LACERNA-WIDMANN 
Chief Operations Officer 
KFI 
 
Attachment:  Infographic patrol reports for Jan-June 2021 from PCCP project sites 
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